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Meeting Minutes 
June 6, 2018 
 
Attendees:  16 Cheryl Baugh, Jerry Braunberger, Mike Glass, Bert Jacobson, Simon Levear, Bonnie 
Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim Mueller, Karl Mueller, Dan Mullin, Vern Munion, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, 
Russ Walters,, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley 
 
Vice President, Hope Mueller called the meeting to order at 7:01pm. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the May 2nd meeting minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley provided the following update:    

 Roseburg Speed Way – Everything is set for events 3 and 4.  Tim Steck and Bonnie 
Mueller need to identify where the pavement logo is located.  Check in at main gate for 
setup.. 

 Willamette Pass – Everything is good with them and will be the same as last year.  They 
will not be open. 

 Sears at Gateway – Lorin’s meeting is scheduled for June 18th with the people who 
manage the Gateway facility.  Sears has a lease through 2019.  It is still unknown what 
they will be doing with this property i.e. sub-lease.  He will give them an introduction to 
our club and determine how much space we will be allowed.  If approved by them and 
we want to go forward, it would need to be approved by Sears Corporate. 

 Rally Cross Venue – Lorin met with the owner of the property where the mud-fest is 
held.    He is fine with us holding a rally on his property.  However, it needs to be run 
through the mud-fest club.  Lorin has left 3 messages with no return call and is 
searching for another contact/number to call.   

Function 4 Junction 
Lorin Wamsley shared that the booth was cancelled.  He stated he was not aware that we had 
to be out by 5:00 PM until he received the paperwork.  He spoke with Bert Jacobson and they 
agreed that there was not much in it for our club.  We also had limited booth coverage.   

501C3 Foundation Update 
In Licia Shultz absence, Hope reported they had been formulating the letter to send out for 
donations.  Jim Mueller stated he needs to complete the application forms.  The next meeting 
is Wednesday, June 13th 6:30 pm at Bert Jacobson’s home.  Be sure to RSVP Bert as dinner 
is provided. 

Event 3 and 4 Planning 

 Setup is at 3:00 pm 

 Jerry Braunberger has the trailers ready to go and drivers lined up 

 There is plenty of head in parking available. 
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TSD Rally Recap 
Simon Leaver reported 12 cars participated.  Things went well and it was a nice weather day.  
It was a successful event and let’s do it again next year.  Everyone thanked Simon for putting 
the event together.  Also, many thanks to our checkpoint volunteers. 

Larison HillClimb Update 
Bonnie Mueller reported it looks great so far.  As of today we have 29 drivers and would like 50 
participants.  She reminded everyone the hillclimb cleanup is Saturday, June 16th at 9:00 am at 
the hill.  The permit is signed, insurance is ordered, and the t-shirt design is almost done.  Alan 
Bowers is working on trophies. 

Website Update 
Bonnie Mueller requested the TSD Rally registration and information be removed from the 
website and add the Larison Rock HillClimb information in its place. Tim Steck will make this 
change. 
 

New Business  

 
ACCO Possible Dates 

Bonnie Mueller stated ACCO is having a meeting to slot in 4 more event dates to be held at 
the fairgrounds in Redmond.  Watch the ACCO website for dates.  A separate ACCO event is 
scheduled for September 8th and 9th at Bachelor. Let’s go and support this club. 

Electronic Newsletter Release 
Jim Mueller will prepare the newsletter mid-June.  
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley 

 

Homework Assignments 
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley no later 
than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
 
JUL Alan Bowers  AUG Jim Foster  SEP “Bert Jacobson”   
OCT Tony Chilton  NOV Bren Wamsley DEC Cheryl Baugh    
JAN    FEB    MAR 
 
All – Friday, June 8

th
 setup 3:00 pm Roseburg Speedway 

All – Wednesday, June 13th, 6:30 pm 501C3 meeting at Bert Jacobson’s home 
All – Saturday, June 16th, 9:00 am Larison HillClimb cleanup 
All – Wednesday, July 4

th
 club meeting cancelled 

All – Wednesday, July 11
th
 monthly club meeting at Sizzler Gateway 

All – Saturday, August 11, 9:00 am road cleanup 
All – Sunday, November 4

th
 9:00 am road cleanup 

Jerry Braunberger – revise Inventory List 
Jerry Braunberger – tag radios 
Jim Mueller 501C3 application 
Jim Mueller – June newsletter release 
Lorin Wamsley – meet with Gateway Mall Sears 
Lorin Wamsley – make contact with mud-fest club to secure rally site 


